
Tinto Primary School – Parent Council Meeting Minutes 21st January 2025 

Held in school and online 

Apologies for absence – None 

Attendees - Claire Thomson, Susan Lawrie, Alex Stark, Jean Lyon, Elaine Taylor,  Alistair Reid, Sinead 

Lavery, Marissa Waite, Rebecca Lyon, Jacqui Allan, Wil Watson, Joanna Paterson, Lynne Waine, Lisa 

Devlin, Jennifer Sloan, Helen Thornborrow 

Online – Lynsey Miller, Mary Grant 

Minutes From Last Meeting 

Approved 

Treasurer Report 

• Spent money on connectus £366 

• Balance just under £3,200. 

• After School Club £245.71 

• Bought 10 headsets 

• Request from nursery for 4 x ipad cases, waiting on cost. Happy to buy. 

• Coding robots, just under £2k for 5 sets. Happy to buy. 

Grants Update  

1. Application for £4k with SSE, after school woodworking and athletics club, 10 bikes and 

helmets for nursery 

2. National Lottery. Applied for same as above 

3. £500 outdoor learning 

4. £500 sports equipment. 

Discussed that some local schools have been to Cornhill before Christmas for a party, might be worth 

asking. 

Tinto Fund Raising 

• Bingo Night – Friday 28th March. Tuck Shop. Raffle 

• Village Day – Saturday 7th June 

• Discos – Thursday 19th June  

• Karie has volunteered to run a yoga night. 2 classes x 20 people x £10 per entry. Let for 

Wednesday 26th February. Need details from Karie when she is back.  

 

Head Teachers Report 

• Report circulated. 

• Improvement plan 

o Final writing training completed.  

o Outdoor learning, another training session completed 

o Anti Racism – Alex joining sessions on this. Will cascade to staff next year 

▪ Questionnaire to be issued to parents 

• Relationships & Behaviour policy – to be revised every 3 years 



o Alex has e-mailed the draft policy for parent council to review before next meeting 

• Attendance letters issued last week 

• Young Leaders of learning, meeting with other schools to discuss relationships.E.g Buddy 

systems etc.  

• P1 enrolments, 11 + 3 placing requests = 14 

o Teachers will be changing, Usually have 3 years in each stage but Alex Stark is 

planning for 2025/26 to be her last year at Tinto.  

AOB 

Wil Watson happy to do Cross Country – After School Club. From February – Thursdays  

 

 

Next Meeting 

o Meeting 04/03/2025 


